NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft) 
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 16th February, 2015 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Cllrs Tuson, Thomas-Foxley, Rayner, Bradford, Jarman, Barraclough and Shimmen (Cllr Colledge in part)
The Chairman welcomed Members, Residents (2) and the Press 
4410
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:
The chairman did not have any significant opening remarks to make but offered those present a chance to speak during the particular agenda items. It was briefly asked about an update on the Caulkhead Heroes project for which the chairman replied that a meeting has been convened before the end of February. It was also asked why Puckpool Park has yet to be planted up as yet with spring bedding. Cllr Barry stated that he would follow it up with the IW Council. The chairman suggested that the probable cause was due to the IW Council budget restraints and lack of money.
4411
Apologies for Absence:
Cllr Kalaher offered his apologies as he was on holiday. 
Cllr Colledge initially offered his apologies for absence but, as recorded later in these minutes, attended the meeting in part.

4412
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr Rayner declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 6, b, (iv), Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road, Seaview, PO34 5AL
Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 6, b, (iii), 2, Spithead Close, Seaview, PO34 5AZ and (iv), Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road, Seaview, PO34 5AL

Cllr Bradford declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 8, The Seagrove Pavilion and Item 14 (c) as a member of the Royal British Legion.
Cllr Shimmen declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 6, b, (iii), 2, Spithead Close, Seaview, PO34 5AZ

Cllr Jarman declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 14 (c) as a member of the Royal British Legion.

Cllr Tuson declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 14 (c) as a member of the Royal British Legion.

Cllr Turner declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 6, b, (iii), 2, Spithead Close, Seaview, PO34 5AZ and (iv), Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road, Seaview, PO34 5AL and 14 (c) as a member of SSAFA.

4413
It was proposed by Cllr Thomas-Foxley and seconded by Cllr Tuson that the minutes of the last meeting, held on January 16th be approved with the following amendments. The inclusion of the result of the vote on “Pennyfeathers” should be recorded on page 5 and the word “because” removed from minute no 4404.  This was agreed unanimously by the members
4414
Matters Arising:

In relation to minute no 4404, the Chairman reported that a drop-in meeting had been held to gauge opinion on the Traffic/road safety report. The meeting was in 2 sessions with 4 residents attending at lunchtime and 10 attending the early evening gathering. It was proposed by the Chairman that the committee reviews the results of the consultation and produces a set of realistic proposals for presentation to the members for voting. 

4415
Planning:
a)  Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted
      b)   The following applications were then considered
            (Closing date for comments 27th February 2015)

                  i)  P/01596/14: Priory Lodge, Priory Drive, Seaview, PO34 5EA
                      Proposal: Two storey rear extension to provide additional living 
                      accommodation to include dormer windows on side elevations;

                      single storey side extension to provide garden room.

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. 

                      This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by
                      the members.

                 ii)  P/00058/15: Barnsley Farm, Bullen Road, Ryde, PO33 1QF
                      Proposal: Proposed installation of ground source heat pump 

                      array and single storey extension to approved holiday unit to 

                      form plant room.
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. 

                      This was seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by 

                      the members. 

                iii)  P/00081/15: 2, Spithead Close, Seaview, PO34 5AZ
                      Proposal: Demolition of conservatory; alterations; single storey

                      rear extension at lower ground floor level to provide additional

                      living accommodation with terrace over to include external 

                      staircase. 
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. 
                      This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and agreed 

                      unanimously by the members.
                iv)  P/00094/15: Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road, Seaview, PO34 5AL
                      Proposal: Demolition of sun lounge and single storey extension 

                      on rear elevation; proposed alterations and two storey extension 

                      on rear elevation, single storey extension on side elevation and 

                      dormer window on rear elevation to form additional living 

                      accommodation; raised decking (revised scheme)
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. 
                      This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and agreed 

                      unanimously by the members.
4416
Reports:
i) I.W. Cllr Barry raised the issue of the tree in Oakhill Road that Island Roads would like to remove. He explained that he has applied for a TPO to be placed on the tree. The Parish Councils response is recorded in the correspondence section of these minutes.
It was also reported that the licensing committee had approved the policy for street furniture and “A” boards. 
ii) N&SCP: It was reported that the AGM was held on Saturday 7th February and subsequently the date for events was published. The assets were reported to be £2691.39. Cllr Barry agreed to carry on as interim Chairman. Cllr Bradford is to publicise partnership events and Jan Collins will oversee the village planting. The next cheese and wine event is Tuesday March 17th 2015 at the Northbank Hotel at 7pm.
iii) IWALC: Cllr Kalaher was not present at this meeting so no update was available
iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Bradford stated that he had nothing to report 
v) Others: Cllr Bradford reported attending the St Helen’s patient forum. He stated that there was very little report. He has suggested an open forum at the Seagrove Pavilion but there has been no feedback as yet. There is also likely to be a care survey from the Clinical Commissioning Group circulated in the near future.
Cllr Turner reported that he and Cllr Thomas-Foxley attended an event held by Ryde Town Council to promote its masterplan. It was a consultation event with a presentation by the IW Chamber of Commerce. Cllr Turner gave the members a short report on some of the issues that emerged during the course of the event.

At this point, Cllr Colledge arrived at the meeting and took his seat with the other members (7.35pm)

4417
To consider Seagrove Pavilion Trust Car Park funding:

Cllr Colledge declared a personal interest in this item. Cllr Bradford gave an update to the members on Phase 2 of the Pavilion project which is the completion of the 11 car parking spaces. He stated that the trust were still some way short of the funds required to complete the project and the purpose of this item was to request further sponsorship from the Parish Council. This was discussed at length by the members after which Cllr Turner proposed that this was reviewed at 3 monthly intervals when the Parish Council may become clearer on its costings for discretionary services from the IW Council. This was seconded by Cllr Tuson with 8 votes for and 1 abstention.  
4418
To reconsider the grounds contract from April 2015 in light of the letter received from IW Council as an amendment to resolution Minute No 4341:
The Clerk circulated a letter to the members from the IW Council stating that they were now not prepared to carry on with the grounds maintenance of Seaview Recreation Ground, Sophie Watson Gardens and Greenham Drive after April 1st 2015, as previously agreed in Parish Council Minute No 4341. After discussion, Cllr Turner proposed that the Parish Council write to the IW Council stating that they are prepared to take on the ground maintenance of these extra areas in support of the IW Council budget cuts. However, this will be restricted to grass cutting and hedge trimming only at this juncture. This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and agreed unanimously by the members
Furthermore, the Clerk is to obtain 2 further quotes for the complete ground maintenance contract to add to the one already obtained from Bembridge Parish Council in order to comply with the councils standing order on competition for contracts. This resolution now supersedes Minute No 4341.
4419
To reconsider the Beach Cleaning contract from April 2015 in light of the letter received from IW Council as an amendment to resolution Minute No 4341:

The Clerk circulated a letter to the members from the IW Council stating that they were now not prepared to carry on with the current Beach cleaning contract after April 1st 2015, as previously agreed in Parish Council Minute No 4341. After April 1st 2015, the IW Council will provide a significantly reduced service which would require no contribution from the Parish Council. However, the Parish Council are invited to enter into negotiations for a revised specifications for increased frequencies, for which they would be asked to contribute towards. After discussion, Cllr Rayner proposed that the Parish Council accept the revised terms of a reduced service with no contribution required. This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and agreed unanimously by the members. This resolution now supersedes Minute No: 4341. 
4420

To discuss the steps on Footpath R92 following further consultation:

The Chairman stated that he had approached 3 companies to obtain quotes for re-instating the steps to the beach on R92 between the High Street and Woodside. Only one reply was forthcoming, which was re-iteration of the original quote for from Imphouse for 7.5k. The issue of costings was discussed by the members and it was proposed by Cllr Turner that this issue should be reviewed in 6 months’ time due to budgetary restraints and the Clerk should write and inform the residents’ spokesperson of the decision taken. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the members.

4421

To consider renewal of IWALC membership following the increase in membership fees:
The increase of the membership fees from £397.60 to £509.33 was discussed by the members as an important factor in this matter. IWALC provide support, fund training courses and provide legal services for members. It was proposed by Cllr Thomas-Foxley that Nettlestone and Seaview Parish Council remain a member of IWALC in 2015/2016. This was seconded by Cllr Shimmen with 8 votes for and 1 abstention.
4422
Correspondence:
The following items were reported:
Island Roads – Response to letter with regard to Planning Application Contributions

N&S Community Partnership – Contribution to Xmas trees and application for £240 contribution towards village planters. Decision recorded under finances within these minutes.
The following items were circulated:
IWALC – Fees – 2015 / 2016
IWC – Discretionary services – Ground Maintenance and Beach cleaning

The Planning Inspectorate – Appeal decision – The Studio, Gully Road

IWC – Treework – Robin Hill, Seaview Lane, Seaview

Island Roads – Response - Nettlestone Hill Flooding 

IWC – TEN – Puckpool Park

IWC – TPO – Tree adjacent to Seaview Wildlife Encounter, Oakhill Road

Members unanimously agreed to appeal against the decision to fell the tree as outlined in the letter.
4423
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:
      Xmas Trees - £80.00
      Interest - £1.78

     ii)   The following payments were approved:
           M.A. Pink - £912.72 (Salary)

           M.A. Pink - £120.90 (Expenses)

           (Telephone / Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £75.60; Postage - £3.18; 

            Stationery - £23.85; VAT - £4.77).

           IW County Press - £40.32 (Notice of Traffic / Road Safety meeting)

           Armed Forces Day - £200.00 (Grant – Minute No: 4408 (iv))

           Scribe 2000 Ltd - £234.00 (Computer Finance Package / Licence – 
           Minute No: 4349)

    iii)   Grant Applications:-
           V.E Day Anniversary:

           It was proposed by Cllr Thomas-Foxley that £100.00 be donated

           to this event. This was seconded by Cllr Rayner and carried by 8 votes 

           with 1 abstention.

           Community Partnership:-
           It was proposed by Cllr Turner that the £240.00 requested for the 

           planters around the villages be donated. This was seconded by Cllr

           Thomas-Foxley and agreed by 5 votes for, 3 against and 1 abstention. 
    iv)   To receive and note income and expenditure update to 31.01.2015
           The Clerk circulated the above report for information. There were no 
           questions and the report was noted.

4424
Information and Report:
Cllr Rayner raised the issue of community projects. Having recently seen a “Dragons Den” type event promoted by a fellow Parish Council, it was suggested that similar may be put forward within Nettlestone and Seaview. Clerk to speak to other PC’s and make some further enquiries.
Cllr Rayner also asked if we could obtain any more Barnsley Trail leaflets from the IW Ramblers. Clerk to follow up.

Cllr Thomas-Foxley asked the Clerk to follow up the issue of the camper van that was previously parked at Springvale.

Cllr Thomas-Foxley asked if anything can be done about the Broadband issue within the Parish. It is not very good and what there is, is very slow. The Clerk to look into and to possibly write to Open Reach to see if anything can be done
Cllr Jarman asked if the pothole in the Duver can be repaired. The Clerk will report to Island Roads.

Cllr Colledge asked about the slipway adjacent to the Seaview Yacht club and why it hadn’t been incorporated into the new plans and that it remains dangerous. Cllr Thomas-Foxley said that they remain the property of the IW Council and the Parish Council has no influence over what happens to them.

Cllr Turner stated that he is meeting with the IW MP at the site of the Westridge Golf Club application to review what is happening with regards to the flooding issue.
Cllr Turner reminded the members that the issue of the Seagrove Bay modification order is a matter for discussion again and will be on the agenda for next months’ Parish Council meeting.

There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 8.52   pm.
…………………………………….
Chairman 
16th March 2015 
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